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	Senate Bill (SB) 740 (Chapter 892, Statutes of 2001) added a requirement for funding determinations and allocations for nonclassroom-based instruction in charter schools, established an Advisory Commission on Charter Schools (ACCS) with specified duties, and required the State Board of Education (SBE) to adopt regulations to implement the new provisions of law. As required by law, the SBE adopted regulations and the California Department of Education (CDE) is now reviewing for the fourth year funding determination requests for nonclassroom-based charter schools required under SB 740.  As a result of the experience gained during this initial start-up period, CDE is proposing to amend the existing regulations to address the following:

· Give charter schools the option of using a 25:1 statewide pupil-teacher ratio as an alternative to the ratio used by the largest unified school district in the county or counties where the charter school operates.

· Clarify that prospective funding requests and multi-year funding requests are an option within the funding determination process.

· Give new charter schools a measure of budgetary predictability by authorizing initial two-year funding determinations; levels of funding may be adjusted by the SBE if the unaudited actual expenses from the first year of operation and the information contained on the second-year funding determination request form do not support continuation of the approved level of funding (which would have been based initially on self-reported estimates).

· Make clarifying changes to the funding request forms and calculations, and technical changes that include removal of language no longer in effect, renumbering, and typographical errors.

· Establish criteria for evaluating and approving funding determination requests from nonclassroom-based virtual or online charter schools.

The ACCS will discuss these proposed regulations at their meeting on February 15, 2004. We anticipate that the ACCS may further refine the proposed regulations. The ACCS comments and staff recommendation regarding these proposed regulations will be presented at March 9-10, 2005, SBE meeting.
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